
MINUTES OF A SPECIAL MEETING OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL AND HEALTH COMMISSION OF THE VILLAGE OF NORTH BARRINGTON, WHICH WAS HELD 

TUESDAY, MARCH 10, 2020 AT

THE NORTH BARRINGTON VILLAGE HALL LOCATED AT

111 OLD BARRINGTON ROAD IN SAID VILLAGE
Call to Order
The Meeting was called to order at 7:12 p.m.

Roll Call 
Roll call was answered by Chair Linda Aylward and Commissioners Kourtney Sellers and Lauren Preisen. Commissioner Vance Antoniou was absent.
Also present were Interim Village Administrator/Village Clerk Shannon Andrews, Village Trustees Patricia Kalinowski and Jackie Andrew, Village Forester Susan Allman, and George Balis, Clarke Mosquito. Commissioner Antoniou was contacted to remotely attend the meeting. 
Public Comment

There was no public comment.

Approval of Minutes from the February 4, 2020 Environmental and Health Commission meeting

A Motion to Approve the Minutes of February 4, 2020 Environmental and Health (E&H) Commission meeting was made by Commissioner Sellers and seconded by Commissioner Preisen. There was no discussion.  On roll call vote, Chairman Aylward and Commissioners Sellers and Preisen voted Aye.  No nays.  Motion Carried.

Mosquito Abatement Presentation by Clarke Mosquito

George Balis, Clarke Mosquito, 675 Sidwell Court, St. Charles, IL addressed the Board and provided an overview of the Mosquito Abatement Program in North Barrington. Cuba Township has an abatement program with Clarke Mosquito for services within Cuba Township. It was noted that the combined services provided by the Village and Cuba Township are part of an integrated mosquito abatement program. It was noted that there are 99 sites within the Village inspected by Cuba Township.
Mr. Balis provided an in depth review of the following services: 
· Inspections

· Treatments

· Trapping 

· Applications 
· Costs 
· Communication 

Clark Mosquito will spray up resident’s driveways at no additional cost to the Village. The Village was identified as a high potential zone for an endangered species of bumblebee; specified treatments must be used that will not affect the endangered species. Lastly, a natural adulticide treatment was added to the selection of treatments this year however; the non-residual treatment is optional and is considerably more costly due to the select type of treatment. 
There were questions from the E&H Commission and members of the audience that were addressed by Mr. Balis.
Mr. Balis noted that he would provide information for the Village newsletter that would benefit Village residents, if needed.
Members of the E&H Commission thanked Mr. Balis for his presentation.

Waste Hauler Contract Updates

Village Administrator/Clerk Shannon Andrews addressed the Board and explained that a Request for Proposal (RFP) for waste hauling services was prepared. She noted that the RFP was modeled after a consortium of municipalities. Chair Aylward and Commissioner Antoniou assisted her with refining the document. 
Village Administrator/Clerk Andrews reviewed the RFP in detail which included:   

· Notice to Proposers

· Introduction

· Definition

· Scope of Services

· Instructions to Proposers

· Evaluation Criteria

· Submittal Requirements

· Appendices

It was noted that Chair Aylward wanted to include the definitions “designated composting facility” and “organic waste” within the RFP. 
Further discussion followed among the E&H Commission and Village Administrator/Clerk Andrews regarding some of the language within the RFP.  It was noted that Village Administrator/Clerk Andrews would make the necessary revisions. 
Chair Aylward acknowledged Village Administrator/Clerk Andrews for her outstanding efforts in drafting the RFP.
Spring Event Updates
Commissioner Sellers commented on submitting information for the Spring Event in the Village newsletter. 

Village Forester Susan Allman highlighted Arbor Day activities. She noted that the cub scouts volunteered to plant a tree in Eton Park. Ms. Allman is hopeful that ComEd will make a tree donation. She also reported that (50) oak tree seedlings would be donated.
There was discussion among the E&H Commission about having SavATree attend the Spring Event. The vendor has been active at the event (voluntarily) in years past. It was noted that SavATree would need to bring their own supplies at no cost to the Village. No other vendors would be attending the Spring Event in order to eliminate any potential costs.

New Business

Fiscal Year 2020/2021 Proposed Budget for E&H Commission

There was discussion between the E&H Commission and Village Administrator/Clerk Andrews about the Fiscal Year 2020/2021 proposed budget and the number of events to be held. 

Adjournment

There being no further business to discuss, a motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Commissioner Preisen and seconded by Commissioner Sellers.  All in favor.  The meeting of the Environmental and Health Commission was adjourned at 8:53 p.m.

Submitted by,

Shannon Andrews

Village Clerk
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